
To whom it concerns, 
 
I am happy to hear that SB 283 directs the Department of Education to disclose potential health risks 
of wireless network technology in public and private schools to their respective  employees, students 
and parents or guardians of students attending schools in our state.  This is certainly what a 
government is expected to do for its citizens.  Protect citizens from harm.  We as a culture have not 
been educated on the harm electromagnetic frequencies (EMFs) can and do cause in all of us.  We 
may not have symptoms, but I'm learning that this exposure is cumulative and eventually can be a 
contributing factor in later illnesses and/or unhealthy bodies.  Children are especially vulnerable to the 
effects of EMFs because their bodies are smaller and because they're still growing, their cells are 
multiplying faster than adults. 
 
Please keep this bill alive, for our children's health and their very lives! Keep this bill alive for the 
principle that everyone has the right to know about the electromagnetic radiation in their surroundings 
and has the right to decide whether to participate in this kind of exposure.  This is terribly important 
and a perfect example of how a governing body should operate to protect its citizens from harm. 
 
Thank you very much for your hard work for Oregonians.  Thank you for your consideration of this 
important matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Gwen Jaspers 
1061 W. 10th Ave. 
Eugene, OR 97402 
 


